
 

 

January 30, 2015 
Jim Milke, Ph.D., P.E. 
Department of Fire Protection Engineering 
University of Maryland 
College Park, MD 20742 
 

Dear Jim Milke, 

We are writing on behalf of the International Code Council (ICC) to express support for establishing a 
PhD Program in fire protection engineering (FPE) at the University of Maryland. ICC is a member-
focused association representing over 57,000 building safety professionals including code and fire 
officials, engineers, architects, designers. It is dedicated to developing model codes and standards used 
in the design, build and compliance process to construct safe, sustainable, affordable and resilient 
structures. 

As a provider of education and certification, and the key supporter of a high school technical training 
program, we understand the importance of education to public safety and fully support the value of 
highly educated and experienced fire protection engineers who design safe buildings using the latest 
fire protection technologies and a performance-based approach to fire and life safety. 

The University of Maryland has an excellent reputation for its undergraduate and graduate FPE 
programs. Further enhancing the education and research opportunities with a PhD program is most 
appropriate and timely.  

The current model codes developed by ICC Members and other stakeholders are developed and 
updated every three years. We are seeing a migration toward performance-based design and a greater 
use of alternative methods and procedures requiring engineering analysis in the design and 
construction of new buildings. There are also increasing requirements of sustainability, resilience and 
accessibility that must be balanced with an adequate level of fire and life safety along with 
affordability. As commissioning requirements are now being added for new buildings and systems, 
these changes have created the need for new fire protection research and PhDs that will lead the fire 
protection engineering profession in the decades to come. 

The ICC supports the proposal to add a FPE PhD program at the University of Maryland to meet these 
challenges in advanced-level research and provide the profession with the most highly educated 
practitioners in the field of fire protection engineering. We believe the research data published by PhD 
candidates will be invaluable to the future of code development.  

We commend the University of Maryland and the FPE faculty for their outstanding contributions to the 
profession and for producing some of the finest fire protection engineers who work tirelessly to ensure 
fire and life safety in the built environment. 

Sincerely, 

 
Dominic Sims, CBO  Guy Tomberlin, CBO 
ICC Chief Executive Officer  President, ICC Board of Directors 


